
HULLE'T/N 

Lindenwood College choir, 1953-54 version. The choir, which is 
directed by Professor Milton F. Rehg of the music faculty, will go 
on a concert tour in central Illinois and the Chicago area in late 
March. (See page 2) 
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A Joint Ch3Jrch and Chapel 
T HE PURPOSE of a liberal arts college is to develop 

and foster intellectual and moral integrity. In a 
successful liberal arts college young people learn how 
to think , they acquire a fine independence in their own 
thinking without scorn of contrary opinion, and they 
become sensitive to the good and to the beautiful. 

We are striving at Lindenwood College to develop 
and maintain a community in which intellectual life 
may flourish and spiritual truth may be apprehended. 
We seek to be a community of scholars and students 
united by mutual respect and affection, by a shared 
eagerness to know the truth in the realm of the spirit 
as in the realm of things. 

The river without banks loses direction and power. 
Learning without the faith and hope of religion may 
not have lost power but it has lost the direction that 
makes the use of power salutary. A Christian college is 
free to assert its belief in the Christian faith as the 
soundest basis for the cultivation of character. It is not 
sectarian nor is it afraid of the discovery of new truth. 
It must be hospitable to all truth, proud of its religious 
faith, fiercely free. 

Lindenwood, we hope, is such a college. Its facilities 
have been provided in large measure by the church of 
which it is a part. Indeed the college is the church in 
one aspect of its life and it is proud of its identification 
with the Synod of Missouri of the Presbyterian 
Church, U.S. A. 

For this reason the recent decision of the Board of 
Directors of the College and of the congregation of the 
St. Charles Presbyterian Church to unite in erecting a 
house of worship to be used by each is of far reaching 
significance. The College has no chapel building. The 
St. Charles Presbyterian Church, composed of the 
congregations of the former First Presbyterian Church 
(U.S.) and of the former Jefferson Street Presbyterian 
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Church (U.S. A.) has no adequate sanctuary. The 
logic of the situation compelled consideration of the 
possibility of a joint effort. This joint enterprise was 
endorsed by the Synod of Missouri at its last meeting 
as it gave its approval to a campaign within the bounds 
of Synod for the College's share in the cost of such a 
building. This enterprise is being carried on by a com­
mittee of ten, five from the congregation of the Church 
and five from the Board of Directors of the College. 
Mr. P. John Hoener has been employed as architect 
and preliminary plans have been examined by the 
committee. It is estimated that the total cost of the 
building will be between $400,000 and $450,000. Of 
this amount $150,000 will be raised by the St. Charles 
Presbyterian Church. The campaign for the College's 
share of the funds is being organized now and will be 
carried to the churches, to alumnae, and to friends of 
the College during the spring. 

The building will be located on a four and one-half 
acre lot recently purchased by the Church immediately 
adjoining the campus of the College. The sanctuary 
will have a seating capacity of 904. The College will 
use the building for its regular chapel and vesper serv­
ices and such other public meetings as may be appro­
priate in it. The College will also have office space in 
the building for the Dean of Chapel and adequate room 
space for its own nursery school. 

We rejoice that this cooperation will enable the 
Church and the College to provide a finer building for 
less money than either might secure alone, but economy 
is not the paramount thing. In joining together in the 
use of this house of worship the Church and the Col­
lege alike will be strengthened , each in its own life and 
both together in their life in this community. The 
service that each may render to God's Kingdom will , 
we believe, be extended. 

F. L. McCLUER, President 

Mrs. Eugenie Anderson Recent 
Convocation Speaker 

Mrs. Eugenie Anderson, former United States am­
bassador to Denmark, 1949-53, gave a convocation 
address at the college on Feb. 11. Her lecture was 
entitled "From the Front Lines of Freedom." 
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Religion in Life Week Led by 
Dr. Hans Hofmann 

By DR. THEOUORE A. GILL 
Dean of the Chapel 

J ATER this year Evanston, Ill., will be the site of 
L the second assembly of the World Council of 
Churches. Not again in our lifetime will this extra­
ordinary gathering take place in our country. Meeting 
once every six years, and with more than 50 countries 
waiting to be host to the World Council, it will be a 
long time before another of these historic assemblies of 
world Christians comes to America. 

The importance of the occasion is reflected in Lin­
denwood's plans for its own Religion in Life Week 
( Feb. 14-18). Ordinarily, this week of religious 
emphasis is given over to arguing the case for Christi­
anity. This year, instead, the leaders used as their 
subjects the topics to be discussed at Evanston. The 
aim was to communicate to the students something of 
the spread and breadth of truly Christian concern. 
Discussion centered on faith and order, missions, voca-

Dean Visits L. C. Grads in Japan; 
F. Stumberg Nuelsen Returns 

Home 
Kamakura and a glimpse of the big Buddha Daibutsu, 

Nikko and the famous Shinto Shrine area, Nara and 
the great Buddha, Tokyo and the Imperial Hotel, the 
classic city of Kyoto, Mount Fujiyama, a lacquer 
factory, a Kahiki play which lasted seven hours. These 
are among the places visited in Japan by Dean Paulena 
Nickell in the early part of the world tour on which 
she started in early December. 

Lindenwooders came into the reports which she sent 
back to the college, too. She was met when her boat 
docked in Yokohama by Frances Stum berg N uelsen 
(A.B. 1928) and her Navy Commander husband John, 
and taken sightseeing. Later in Tokyo, Dean Nickell 
visited with Michiko Takaki (A.H. 1953) and her 
mother. 

Just in time-the Dean made her visit to Japan , if 
the N uelsens were to be her guides and hosts, for as 
we go to press, Mrs. Nuelsen and her children, Johnny, 
9, and Betsy, 5, are back in St. Charles visiting rela­
tives, including Miss Helene Stumberg ( 1896-1900). 
Miss Alma Stumberg ( 1889-1892), and Cordelia Buck 
Stum berg ( B.M. 1940), prior to joining Com. N uelsen 
in Arlington, Va., where they will live again. 

Reporting on her 18 months in Japan, Mrs. Nuelsen 
told of living in a Japanese house in Kamakura-"old 
Japan , where with few exceptions people live as they 
have for centuries," and later in Navy housing in 
Yokohama, of learning to cook on an earthemvare 
charcoal container, of sitting on rice-matting-covered 

tion, social problems, and international relations. The 
outcome should be a new sense of the scope of the 
Christian faith, for or against which all must finally 
decide. An important additional effect of the week 
should be a better informed understanding of the 
widely publicized Evanston meetings in August. 

Anticipating the cosmopolitan character of the World 
Council sessions, Lindenwood's meetings were led this 
year by Dr. Hans Hofmann, lecturer at Princeton 
Seminary in Princeton, N. J. Dr. Hofmann is a young 
Swiss minister and theologian who took part of his 
doctoral work at Union Seminary in New York City. 
Last year he was Chaplain of the University of Zurich, 
in Switzerland. His collaboration with Lindenwood's 
chaplain at St. Charles is a sequel to their cooperation 
on leadership of the Religious Emphasis Week at 
Princeton University earlier this school year. 

Lindenwood to Be Host in March 
for Human Relations Conference 

Lindenwood will be host to representatives from 
accredited colleges and universities in the Mississippi 
valley, March 18-20 for a Human Relations Conference. 

Norman Cousins, editor of the Saturday Review, 
will be a featured speaker at the conference. The 
conference will open with a lecture on Thursday eve­
ning, March 18, by Dr. Morris I. Stein, clinical 
psychologist at the University of Chicago, on sources of 
tension within the individual. On the following morn­
ing, Dr. Thomas Eliot, chairman of the Department of 
Political Science at Washington University, formerly 
from Harvard and former congressman from Massa­
chusetts, will give a lecture on the tensions involved 
in group relationships, involving the area of prejudices 
and international conflict. 

Mr. Cousins will speak on Friday evening on thf' 
general theme of what can hf' done by individuals about 
these problems. Saturday morning, March 20, will be 
devoted to a general question and answer period and to 
the showing of relevant moving pictures. 

Plans for the conference have been made by a com­
mittee of administration and faculty members, aided 
by a student committee headed by Sandra Lunak of 
\Vest Chicago, a senior majoring in psychology. 

floors and eating at low Japanese tables, of teaching 
English to Japanese women, and of her children's 
playing with Japanese children. 

Mrs. Nuelsen is known to more Lindenwood alum­
nae than her classmates, for after graduating from the 
college, she taught English here from 1929 to I 935. 
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News From the Class of 194S 
T HIS J\IONTH we begin the roll call of the Class of 

1945. The following members have sent news 
:ibout themselves and their activities: 

Edna-Mary Jacobson (Mrs. John Preston Richard­
son), 14424 Ashton, Detroit 23, Mich.: "In the fall 
of 1945 I left Grand Haven and took a job in Detroit 
with a social agency - The Visiting Housekeeper's 
Association. Believe it or not, I tried to tell other 
women how to budget and plan meals. What a shock 
I received in September 1946 when Jack and I were 
married. I still feel sorry for those women who I 
thought should account for every penny. 

"In September 1947, John Preston, Jr., arrived and 
May 1st, 1950, Marr Montille arrived. The children 
have kept me active in church, nursery school, and now 
P.T.A. My sister, Muriel Jacobson Mersereau (1947-
49) is on her way to Alaska, compliments of the 
United States Army. 

"One of these springs I'm coming back to L. C. to 
see the beautiful campus. I look forward to the Bulle­
tin for news of L. C. friends." 

Donalee Wehrle (Mrs. Jack Hood), Rt. No. 1, 
Eureka. Mo.: "After graduation, I taught clothing 
and designing in the Home Economics Department at 
Lindenwood for two years. In June of 1946, I married 
Jack. Vicki arrived in November of 1947 and two 
years later in November we received another little girl 
-Christy. 

"For the past 2 ¼ years we have been living five 
miles south of Eureka. The girls, Jack, and I are 
happy and busy with our home, two acres of yard, and 
two dogs. I shall be delighted to hear from any of my 
Lindenwood friends." 

Jacqueline Schwab (Mrs. A. C. Hunt, Jr.), 13549 
Huston St., Sherman Oaks, Calif.: "A. C. came home 
from overseas the summer I graduated and we were 
married on V-J Day. We have lived in Oklahoma 
City, San Francisco, Dallas, San Antonio, Los Angeles, 
and spent a few months in New York due to transfers 
in the air freight business. While ·ve were living in 
San Francisco I worked for a year and a half with 
Kraft Foods Company, and I have done volunteer 
work with the Stanford Convalescent Auxiliary and 
the Junior League. We have no little Hunts as yet, 
but our Boxer, Herman, is lots of company and care." 

Geraldine Gallagher (Mrs. Rex Henrickson), 227 
Superior St., Rossford, Ohio: "In response to your 
inquiry for the roll call of the class of 1945 I am now 
Mrs. Rex Henrickson. I was married June 28, 1952. 
My husband is writing his dissertation for his doctorate 
at the University of Michigan. I am teaching kinder­
garten in the Toledo Public Schools. I continue to 
have fond memories of Lindenwood." 

Ruth Painter ( Mrs. Stanley Zager), Apt. lOA, 180 

Mercer St., Somerville, N. J.: "On June 18, 1949, I 
married Stan , an Iowan, and a 1943 graduate of Iowa 
State College; and on June 18 of 1950 he received his 
doctorate in chemical engineering from Purdue Univer­
sity. Since Stan's graduation we have been living in 
Somerville, N. J., where Stan is doing research with 
Johns-Manville Corp. 

"We are both active members of the Methodist 
Church; Stan was elected to the board just this year. 
We enjoy square dancing, entertaining, gardening and 
traveling. I am a member of Civic League, A.A.U.W .. 
and Art Club. I especially enjoy my next door neigh­
bor, Carolyn Fieber ( Mrs. George Morton), 1948-
1950." 

Elnor Ritter (Mrs. John V. Lammers), 15 Belle 
Plaine, St. Charles, Mo.: "After graduation in June 
'45, I went to work for Monsanto Chemical Company 
as an assistant to the bacteriologist. I spent three won­
derful years doing interesting laboratory work with a 
fine group of people. In May '46 John and I were 
married, and three years later little Johnny came along. 
We never have a dull moment now with our four-year­
old's many questions and stories. We invite all our 
Lindenwood friends to visit us in our new home." 

Carolyn Hilligoss (Mrs. Robert B. Hungate), 125 
Hampton Rd., Benton Harbor, Mich.: "I was marrie<l 
in 1946 and moved to South Bend, Ind., in the same 
year. Our first son was born in 1947-Robert Stephen. 
My husband was a traveling auditor for Bencix Avia­
tion Corp., so for three years we saw each other peri­
odically. In 1950 we had the biggest surprise of our 
lives! Boy and girl twins, David Lee and Deborah 
Lynn. Since then we have been extremely busy. 

"In December of 1952 we were transferred to 
Benton Harbor, Mich. We love it, living right on 
Lake Michigan, making new friends, and for the first 
time in our married life our family is together all the 
time, as Bob no longer travels." 

Janice McNeill (Mrs. E. A. Ostergaard), 810 
Olive, Park Hill, North Little Rock, Ark.: "Upon 
leaving Lindenwood, I went one year to the University 
of Iowa. There I met E. Al Ostergaard and we were 
married on August 2, 1946. We moved to North Little 
Rock, Ark., shortly afterward, where my husband is 
now agency supervisor with the Aetna Life Insurance 
Company in Little Rock. Cheryl Ann, our only little 
girl, is now six years old. 

"I am trying to keep up with Lindenwood events, 
and I am a member of the Lindenwood Alumnae Club 
here in Little Rock, which I enjoy very much. There 
I have renewed many friendships of girls in my Lin­
denwood days. It will certainly be wonderful to 
receive the copy of the Bulletin with all the news of 
the Class of 1945." 

(To be continued) 
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MORE OR LESS PERSONAL 
Jean Robb (AB. 1951) has written to Miss Martha 

May Boyer that she is in New York ( 107 E. 35th St.) 
employed as liaison manager for the Lane Bryant 47 
stores. Formerly in radio in Chicago, she now does 
publicity, exhibits, window displays, radio and TV 
spots, and soon expects to be in the Midwest promoting 
high school fashion clinics. 

Martha Reid Kuenzi (B.S. 1951) is living at 113A 
Wonju Circle, De Luz, Camp Pendleton, Calif., where 
her husband, Don, is a reserve officer and a medical 
interne. Daughter Anne, 13 months, jabbers a language 
all her own "meaning only that she's enjoying herself." 

Mary Lynn (Mickie) Seip Williams (AB. 1946) 
and her family are living in Galveston, Ind., where her 
husband, Merriwether, is in the lumber business. 
Mickie wrote to Dr. Marion Dawson Rechtern that 
John, 4,½, "is excited over Christmas, every phase, and 
Ann, 17 months, is the little girl version of Dennis the 
Menace-but irresistible and happy as can be." 

Nancy Kern Peteler (B.S. 1948), 1816 Stevens 
Ave., Minneapolis, wrote to Miss Rachel Morris of 
a busy life-with her husband, Dr. Jennings Peteler, 
taking medical boards; a son, David Kern, born July 
13, and a new redwood house in the building on a 
lakeside 13 miles from Minneapolis. 

Deana lzenberg (AB. 1953), 555 E. 29th St., 
Paterson, N. J., is working as advertising production 
assistant in a large department store. 

Mary Jo Shepard Eisenhauer (AB. 1942) lives at 
Raybrook, N. Y., with her husband, Dr. John, who is 
on the staff of the Raybrook State Tuberculosis Hospi­
tal, and Johnny, 18 months. 

Vera Langenbacher (A.B. 1945) was married last 
October to William E. Hutcheson, and they live at 
-1-172 Paxton Woods Lane, Cincinnati 9, Ohio. Her 
sister, Frances Langenbacher Rebman ( 1938-39), after 
a career in dietetics in Stephens College, Detroit, 
Cleveland, now lives at 3412 Ormond Rd., Cleveland 
Heights 18, Ohio, with her husband, an industrial sales 
executive, and their 13-month-old Janet Louise. 

Jeane Osborn Hathaway ( B.S. 1941) writes from 
Sasebo, Japan, where she went in July, that she and 
her husband and 13-months-old Martha are living in a 
Japanese house without many stateside conveniences. 
"Never ever dreamed I would get to Japan," she said, 
"but it surely is an education." 

Word came to Dr. Mary Terhune from the Richard 
Peils ( Conchita Sutton, 1935-37), 2341 E. Camel back 
Rd., Phoenix, Ariz., that they are building a home in 
Paradise Valley. The family includes four children, 
Rickey, Mary Jo, Christine and Jamie. 

Another new house was reported to Dr. Terhune by 
Miriam (Mimi) Reilly Jupp (AB. 1949), 1913 
Audusta St., Beaufort, S. C., who describes the new 
home as a "wee house at the very water's edge," with a 

Reunion in Hawaii 

Six Lindenwood alumnae photographed during a 
reunion in Honolulu last August. 

FRONT Row-Roberta Smith ( 1948-49), Dallas, and E'Ve 
Zane Chong ( 1947-49), Honolulu. BACK Row-Betty Tom_ 
(B.S. 195I) and Maxine Da'Vis (B.S. 1953), both o/ 
Lanikai, Oahu, Lois Marie Malone (A.B. 1949), Dallas 
and Be•verly Frederick ( 1948-49) of Lea'Venworth, Kan. 
Lois, Be'Verly and Roberta 'Visited the thrl'I" l/onolulu girls 
during a sum mer 'Vacation. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

view of the river marshes, changing tides and water 
traffic parade on the Inland Waterway. 

And word of still another new house with "scenery, 
fresh air, and the rural life, just 10 miles from town," 
comes from Rose Mary Williams Thomas (Mrs. J. R. 
-A.B. 1939), with a new address, 7115 Gladys Drive. 
S.E., Grand Rapids 6, Mich. 

Mary Elizabeth Bell Beebee (AB. 1939) writes 
that she and her husband live just 35 minutes from 
Times Square, at 384 N. Walnut St., East Orange, 
N. J., and that she has been studying French and doing 
substitute teaching in high school languages. 

After two years in Norfolk, Va., where her husband 
was in the Navy, Jeanne Snyder List (1947-48) writes 
that she and her husband and their 18-month-old son, 
William Wayne, are returning to civilian life at 4834 
N. Hamilton, Chicago 25. 

Evelyn Brownlee Dean ( 1919-21) has a new job as 
Y.W.C.A National Interpretation and Support-Staff 
Member for the eastern division of the United States, 
with 109 Y.W.C.A.'s. She lives at 343 E. 50th St., 
New York City. She has had previous Y. jobs m 
Illinois, Kentucky and Nebraska, and for the past 10 
years has been executive director of the Y.W.C.A. in 
Miami, Fla. 

The engagement of Mary Lou Matthews (A.B. 
1951), 613 Oak Ridge Dr., Neosho, Mo., to Lt. 
William M. Clifton of Wellington, Mo., graduate of 
the University of Kansas City School of Dentistry, has 
been announced. 

Carol Combs Horn ( 1944-45) sends a new address 
of 1409 Cedar St., Concordia, Kan., where her hus­
band, Harold, is city manager. They have two children, 
Cindy, 5, and Steven, 3. 

( Continued on page 7) 
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WEDDINGS 
Susan Morton, Lindenwood sophomore of New­

burgh, Ind., was married in a church ceremony on 
Dec. 27 to Louis Charles Ritt of Evansville, Ind., a 
petty officer in the Na val Air Force. The daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Morton, Jr., Susan is of a 
Lindenwood family. Her mother is the former Ruth 
Wertz, 1923-24, and her aunt and cousin, both of 
Evansville, are Mary Frances Wertz Rea, A.B. 1925, 
and Barbara Wertz Suddoth, A.B. 1945. Three L. C. 
classmates, Mary Lou Thayer, Elaine Whitnell and 
June Olander, were bridesmaids at the wedding, and 
the maid of honor was an L. C. freshman of last year, 
Margaret Emmert of Tulsa. 

In a church service on Nov. 25 , Adelaide Wilke 
( A.B. 1941), who is treasurer of the Lindenwood 
College Alumnae Association, became the bride of 
Edward F. Huncker of St. Charles. The couple lives 
at 1046 Madison Ave., St. Charles. 

Nancy Starzl, A.B. 1952, graduate student in zool­
ogy and department assistant at Washington Univer­
sity, St. Louis, was married in her home town of Le 
Mars, Iowa, on Dec. 23, to Donald L. Seaton, a 
Washington U. graduate student in chemistry. They 
are living at Apt. J, 19 Lee Ave., Clayton, Mo. 

Another 1952 graduate, Joanna Rhodus, who teaches 
in Brentwood, Mo., was married in Mexico, Mo., on 
Dec. 27 to Jack A. Truesdell; and word has come that 
Jeane Rice of Paris, Mo. (B.S. 1952) now is Mrs. 
Theodore Kuisman. 

Virginia Verploeg ( 1949-51) was married 111 a 
church ceremony in Denver on Nov. 17 to Ensign 
Phillip Pankey, a graduate of the University of Colo­
rado and now on active duty in the Pacific. Virginia's 
new address is 3351 Vicente, San Francisco, Calif. 

On Dec. 5, Helen Rebecca (Becky) Phillips (1947-
+8) of Pine Bluff, Mo., was married to Henry Grafton 
Graeber of Marks, Miss., where the couple is at home 
following a Mexican wedding trip. Becky's mother is 
Helen Bradford Phillips ( 1919-20) of Pine Bluff, and 
her sister is Martha Jane Phillips Shaw (1945-46), 
whose husband is a senior in Tulane University Medi­
cal School, New Orleans. 

Mary Nan Enloe ( 1952-53) was married in an 
evening church ceremony in Fort Worth, on Nov. 27 
to Richard Byron Moore, student at Texas Christian 
University. They are living at 2800 Parmer St .. 
Fort Worth. 

Mary Louise Mayer ( 1942-44) of Omaha was 
married last August 29 to Walter G . Savidge. They are 
living at 6041 Washington St., Berkeley 21, Mo., and 
Mr~. Savidge is teaching in Overland in St. Louis 
County. 

A recent marriage was that of Charlene Blankenship 

( 1950-51) of Dell, Ark., to Elwvn Caldwell. Thev arc 
living in Atlanta, Ga. · . 

Belatedly we report that last February Betty Ann 
Landres of Mission, Kan., ( 1950-51) became the bride 
of William B. Dickinson III of Philadelphia, a gradu­
ate of Kansas University . Betty Ann is living at 345 
S. Hardesty, Kansas City, Mo., and is studying medical 
technology, while her husband is in service. 

Another late announcement is of the marriage in 
January, 1953, of Patricia Ann Jenkins ( 1944-46) and 
George William Morrow, both of Sioux City, Iowa. 
They are living at 213 E. 31st St. , South Sioux City. 

Last June Eleanor Stubblefield (1948-50) became 
Mrs. Sidney Neel, Jr. They are living at 307 W. 
Fourth St., Stuttgart, Ark., and Eleanor is teaching 
voice lessons. 

Melba Lee Gray ( 1943-45) was married on Oct. 17 
to William H. McCollum. They live at 1516 Bennett 
Ave. , St. Charles. 

Mary Alice (Sissy) Bruns (1951-53) of St. Charles, 
was married in October to Anthony J. Giolivo of St. 
Louis. They live at 1-1-06 N. Fourth, St. Charles. 

On Feb. 14, Cynthia Ricklin (A.B. 1952), 1618 
Ave. T., Brooklyn, N. Y., was married to Wayne 
Harmening, formerly of Iowa and now of Long Island. 

On Feb. 27 Betty Jeanne Webb (1941-42) will 
become the bride of Charles Thomas Bradley, graduate 
of Notre Dame University, in a ceremony in St. 
Joseph's Old Cathedral in Oklahoma City. 

Lindenwood Alumna Joins Staff 
Mary Greer Ross, A. B. 1936, joined the Linden­

wood faculty temporarily this fall to teach child psychol­
ogy. She replaced Mrs. Anita Croft, who resigned in 
midterm to make ready for the fourth young Croft. 

Mrs. Ross lives with her husband, Robert Gordon 
Ross, and their son Ricky, 9, at 1730 Liggett Dr., 
Webster Groves. She has two L. C. sisters, Susan 
Greer Hoppin , A.B. 1937, and Carol Greer Duck­
worth, A.B. 1951. Their father, Paul Greer, long an 
editor of the St. Louis Post-Dispatch, formerly taught 
courses at the college. 

New Alumnae Group Proposed 
for St. Louis Area 

Formation of a third St. Louis area alumnae club 
tentatively called the "Suburban" club, is under consid~ 
eration by a group of Lindenwood alumnae in St. Louis 
County. Alumnae interested are invited to attend a 
meeting at 8 p. m., Tuesday, March 2, at the home of 
Barbara Wade (B. S. 1949), Apt. 3N, 1115 Bellevue, 
Richmond Heights, or to telephone Ann Nichols 
Wehmeyer (A. B. 1948) at Vlctor 7-H21W. 
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BIRTHS 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard M. Doudna (Virginia Dono­

van, B.M. 19H), 910 S. 25th Ave., Yakima, Wash.: 
a son, Richard Miles Doudna, Jr., horn Dec. 29. He 
has two sisters, Virginia Ann, 7, and Mary Carolyn, 3. 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard S. Brumitt ( Barbara Helene 
Burcham, B.M.E. 1952), 709 N. Church St., Fayette, 
Mo.: a son, Richard Stanton, Jr., born Nov. 11. 

Mr. and Mrs. William F. Perlich (Burnice Mav 
Ross, B.S. 1947), 2860 River Road, Eugene, Ore.: ~ 
son, John William , born Sept. 28. 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Woodland, Jr. (Ruth Adel 
Wilke, B.S. 1949), 700 McDonough, St. Charles: a 

son, Paul Oliner, born Oct. 19. 
Mr. and Mrs. Maynard E. Nelson ( Barbara Jean 

Oehlert, 1950-51 ), Webster Ap~. lOC, Junction Citv. 
Kan.: a son, Richard Eugene, born Sept. 26. . 

Mr. and Mrs. J. M. Jones (Donna Felger, 1942-
44), 407 E. Braasch, Norfolk, Neb.: a son, Michael 
John, born Dec. 9. 

Mr. and Mrs. John M. Morris, Jr. (Lenore Jones. 
1945-47) 608 West Eighth St., Rolla, Mo.: a daugh­
ter, Susan, born Oct. 31. She has a brother, Jack, 2. 

Mr. and Mrs. Walter E. Baily (Evelyn Sanders, 
1945-46), 800 Truman Place, Seminole, Okla.: a son: 
Daniel Andrew, born Nov. 6. He has a sister, Linda 
Sharon, 5. 

Mr. and Mrs. Harold E. Curtis ( Barbara Sutton, 
B.M.E. 1952), 613 S. Commerce, Lockhart, Texas: 
a daughter, Terry Anne, born Dec. 15. 

Mr. and Mrs. Nathaniel A. Buckwald (Jennifer 
Sullivan, A.B. 1951), 7112 Camp St., New Orleans, 
La.: a daughter, Katherine Amanda, born Nov. 12. 

Mr. and Mrs. John L. Bohrer ( Bette Ann Baer 
1950-52), 4904 Davenport , Omaha, Neb.: a son, Joh,; 
Arthur, born July 8. 

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas P. Clarke, Jr. (Marianne 

Mrs. Jennings C. L. Pete/er (Na11i-y Kern, B.S. 
1948), 1816 Stevens Ave., S., Minneapolis, Minn. 
i('ith David Kern, horn July IJ. 

Fauber, 1941-42), 1608 Beverly, Hammond. Ind.: a 
daughter, Ruby Diane, 2 years, adopted March 11, 
1952. 

Mr. and Mrs. James L. Hoffman (Joyce Bratts­
trom, 1940-41), 5 Janet Court, Riverside, Conn.: a 

daughter, Kathryn, born Nov. 1952. She has a 

brother 6. 
Mr. and Mrs. E. J. Flanagan (Lucette Stumberg, 

B.M. 1948) 4 Stuyvesant Oval, New York, N. Y.: a 

daughter, Claire. 
Mr. and Mrs. Harley Martin (Joan Emons, B.S. 

1946), H N. Illinois, Hobart, Ind.: a daughter, 
~ancy Lynn, born Nov. 6. She has a brother, Greg, 2. 

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Lewis ( Emily Knutson, 19-1-9-
51). 33 Prairie Haute, St. Charles: a daughter, born 
~ov. 29. 

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Lange (Janice Blevins, B.S. 
1953), Florissant. Mo.: a daughter. Susan Elizabeth, 
horn Jan. 5. 

Mr. and Mrs. Jarred K. Pickell (Sylvia Tullar 
1948-50). 5 N. Sleight St .. Naperville, Ill.: a daugh­
ter, Victoria Lee, born Dec. 1 +. 

Mr. and Mrs. Art Kovell (Ruth Rather, 1930-31), 
1212 N. Harrison , Kirkwood, Mo.: a daughter , Judy 
Ann, born June 28. She has twin brothers. 6, and a 
sister, 5. 

Mr. and Mrs. K. P. Nicholas ( Helen Mararet 
Haldane, 1937-38), Rt. 1, Box 16-1-D, Fort Bragg, 
Calif.: a son, Stephen Haldane, horn Dec. 27. 

More or Less Personal 
(Conti11ucd fro111 page 5) 

Dorothy Ross Lawhon (1937-38), who has been an 
interior decorator in Little Rock. moved to Ne\\' York 
City in December to become executive head of the 
interior decorating department of W. A. Hathaway. 
She is a member of the American Institute of Dec~­
rators. She formerly attended the New York School of 
Interior Decorating and studied art and furniture 
design in Europe, and she was a decorator and lecturer 
for a time in San Antonio, Tex. She has a son, Ross 
Luther Lawhon Dyer. who lives with her in New York. 

Marie Blaske Spencer ( Mrs. B. E.-8.S. 1933) and 
her family recently moved from Godfrey, Ill., to 2218 
N. St. James Parkway, Cleveland Heights 6, Ohio. 

Since September, Dianne Lent (1948-50) has been 
in La Rochelle, France, as a court reporter for the 
War Department. She is tutoring in French, spent 
Christmas in Paris. Aew to the Azores for some court 
\\'Ork in January. 

Julia True of Craig, Mo., ( 1949-51) has a ne\\' job 
as assistant librarian in the Parke, Davis & Co. research 
department in Detroit. 

\Vord comes from Mary Elizabeth Jolley (A.B. 
1938) that she has left New Haven, Conn., and gone 
off to live in Alaska, where her address is c/ o Depart­
ment of Public Welfare, District Office, Juneau. 



Dr. Alice Parker Returns From 
British Lecture Tour 

Dr. Alice Parker, chairman of the English depart­
ment, is back after seven months abroad, in which she 
studied at Oxford University and toured Spain in the 
summer, and gave 63 lectures to a variety of audiences 
last fall. She was on an exchange lecture fellowship, 
sponsored by British-American Associates. The Bulletin 
will carry an article about her experiences in an early 
issue. 

At Lindenwood Dr. Parker is serving as acting dean, 
during the absence on a world tour of Dean Paulena 
Nickell. 

IN MEMORIAM 
The condolences of Lindenwood's alumnae and fac­

ulty are extended to Betty Gray Proctor, A.B. 1943, 
and Peggy Proctor Larking, A.B. 1945, on the death 
of their father, Dr. C. A. Proctor, on Dec. 29 in 
Sullivan, Mo. Betty lives at Apt. 117B, General Ent. 
Ct., San Antonio, Texas, and Peggy (Mrs. W. K. 
Larking) lives at 1719 Visalia Row, Coronado, Calif. 

The Alumnae Can Help 
We shall welcome recommendations of prospective 

students from alumnae and friends of the College. We 
hope you will not only send us the names of students, 
but will speak to these students about Lindenwood 
College. If a substantial number of the friends of 
Lindenwood should become very active in locating 
prospective students for us, calling them to the atten­
tion of the Director of Admissions, and following up 

To: 
Director of Admissions 
LINDENWOOD COLLEGE 
ST. CHARLES, MISSOURI 

Name of prospective student 
Parents' name, ____ _ 

Address_ 

by telling these students something about the College, 
we shall have a great increase in enrollment. Your 
help in this matter is earnestly requested and will be 
sincerely appreciated. 

The following form may be clipped and mailed to 
the Director of Admissions, Lindenwood College, St. 
Charles, Missouri. 

F. L. McCLUER, President 

Class in high school ___ _______________ _ _ 

N amc of high school student 1s attending, ______ _____ _ 

Comment and recommendation _____ ___________ _ 

S 1G NED· _ ___ ___ ___ _ _ _ 

ADDRESS _ _ _ _______ __ _ 


